This Is A Reprint Of A Scanned Image

s\i%4. | Transport
h‘—%’% Roads & Maritime

sovemment | SErvices

Lithgow Citv Council
Scamned [

9 August 2013 : | 12 Aub 2013

SF2011/001758

The General Manager
Lithgow City Council
PO Box 19
LITHGOW NSW 2790

For the éttention of Sherilyn Hanrahan
Dear Sir

Lithgow City Council Local Environment Plan - Great Western Highway Corridor between
Mount Victoria and Lithgow

- Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) has set boundaries for the proposed upgrade of the Great
Western Highway between Mount Victoria and Lithgow.

Mapping for the proposed boundaries (in .shp format) has been provided to Sherilyn Hanrahan of
Lithgow City Council by Chris Hall of RMS.

RMS seeks Council’s cooperation in including the proposed new road boundaries for this section of
the Great Western Highway in its Local Environment Plan (LEP) as SP2 Infrastructure Zone
(Classified Road).

| can advise that the RMS agrees to being nominated as the Relevant Acquisition Authority on the
understanding that this nomination only applies to the current and future routes of the Great
Western Highway. Separate agreement is required should other SP2 Infrastructure Zones for
classified roads be mapped in the future. ’

RMS policy requires that roads be ‘permissible with consent’ in SP2 zones. This is to ensure that
attention is drawn to any major development that could otherwise occur without RMS or Council’'s
knowledge. ’

- Further information about the Upgrade of the Great Western Highway between Mount Victoria and
Lithgow can be viewed at:
http://www.rta.nsw.gov.au/roadprojects/projects/western_region/mt_victoria_lithgow/index.html

If you wish to discuss this further, please contact me on 6352 8954 or Chris Hall on 6861 1430.

Yours faithfull

" Roads & Maritime Services
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